
NEWSLETTER 
Summer 1 - May 2022 

As we continue to move out of the covid era we have gently reintroduced various elements of SSSC 

provision that have not been available for the past two years. This culminated in pupils accessing 

social dining in the hall to which they responded amazingly well. After half term we look forward to 

inviting Year 11 parent/carers into their Leavers Assembly and also to the KS3 Theme Production. 

Following lengthy deliberation we have made the difficult decision not to reintroduce After School 

Clubs in their previous form. We will advise parents/carers what might replace them in due course. 

TERM DATES: 

We close for half term on Friday 27th May @ 

2.50pm and reopen to students on Tuesday 

7th June 2022.  

TOYOTA TRIP: 

On Monday 9th May, Key Stage 4 pupils visited 

the Toyota headquarters in Derby to take part 

in an Art of Manufacturing event. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The visit provided pupils with the opportunity 

to experience the world of work. Pupils  

completed individual and team challenges 

throughout the day with a focus on all things 

engineering.  

 

The trip was a great experience for all and 

hopefully opened pupils’ eyes in relation to  

potential employment opportunities within  

Derbyshire. 

www.swanwicksportscollege.co.uk 

YEAR 11s: 

The Year 11 pupils will be leaving on Friday 
24th June. We wish them all the success for 
the future. 

REMAINING INSET DAY: 

Tuesday 28th June 2022 (School will be closed 

to all pupils) 

SUMMER 2 2022: 

We close for the summer holidays on Friday 

22nd July @ 1.00pm  

INSET DAYS: 

Thursday 1st September 2022 

Friday 2nd September 2022 

(School will be closed to all pupils and        

commence the academic year on Monday 5th 

September 2022) 



UKRAINE DAY: 

On Friday 6th May Mrs Mckees’ Year 11 pupils 

organised a fundraising morning to support 

the people of Ukraine. 

 

This included children donating  £1 to wear 

blue or yellow, a cake sale, guess how many 

sweets in a jar and guess the name of the  

teddy bear.  Thank you to everybody for your 

support. A total of £180 was raised.  

Call: 01773 602198 

Visit: www.swanwicksportscollege.co.uk 

Swanwick School and Sports College, 

Hayes Lane, Swanwick, Alfreton,       

Derbyshire, DE55 1AR  

QUEENS JUBILEE: 

On Wednesday 25th May SSSC came together to 

celebrate Her Majesty The Queens Platinum  

Jubilee. 

 

The afternoon consisted of various activities     

including a whole school assembly, a royal quiz, 

art activities, rounders, bunting- making and a sit 

down SSSC afternoon tea.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The pupils enjoyed the special event and would 

have made the Queen very proud. 

INTERHOUSE: 

On Thursday 19th of May 2022 SSSC held an 

inter-house competition. Pupils took part in 

Boccia, Goalball and Footgolf.  

 

Pupils had a fantastic afternoon trying out the 

various inclusive sports!  

PREFECT NEWS: 

As part of my prefect role and Sports  

Leadership qualification I have refereed a Key 

Stage 3 football match vs Heanor Gate School 

using my own independent rules in order to 

manage the game.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I have also used my leadership skills and  

emotions to keep the morale as positive as 

possible with all the players involved. 

By Ethan B   


